Minutes of August 22, 2007 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Members Attending: Martha Dansdill, Terry Dansdill, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario; Additional Attendees: Dorothy Allen, Garrett Baker, Dan Cahill, Dennis Davison

Next Meeting: To Be Determined.

School Dept. Update: Garrett Baker, the new Facilities Manager for the School Department, reported that staff would be receiving training this week on operating the lights at the High School, which will allow them to be turned off more easily. The committee welcomed his future participation in the group. 

Energy on the Open Market:  Everything is in place for us to purchase energy through Power Options whenever the market is favorable.

Benchmarking: Terry Dansdill provided an update for the School Department representatives of the energy use benchmarking the committee has completed so far. Terry and Vicky Mario agreed to work together to benchmark the municipal, non-school buildings.

Energy Efficiency Improvements: The Committee updated the School Dept. representatives on the energy efficiency improvements recommended by National Grid and KeySpan and discussed the need to have an audit of the High School once it has been in operation for a few months. Vicky Mario and Elaine Denune are in charge of putting together a list of improvements to pass on to the Capital Improvements Committee.  Dan Cahill recommended that the pumping station take specific steps to minimize peak demand. Vicky will pursue this.

Energy Policy: Final revisions to the energy policy are due to Tara Gallagher by next week. Then we will bring the policy to the Board of Selectmen and the School Committee. We discussed the fact that Medford’s successful application for MTC funds was supported by evidence of such a policy. Once adopted, we can participate in EPA’s Community Energy Challenge Program by having the Selectmen forward the policy to EPA.

Clean Energy Choice: 35 households are currently participating in this program through their National Grid energy bills and Swampscott has $1822.75 in its account as of 6/30/07. Two new bonus grant challenge programs are offered this year, ending 4/30/08. 

A. 150 more participants: win $25,000 2kW solar panel (requires $10,000 in     matching Clean Energy Choice Funds (can include future funds))


B. 137 more participants: receive a one-time payment of $8,600

Both options provide Swampscott with additional matching monthly funds for each participant (regardless of whether the thresholds are met or not).

The committee discussed publicizing the first option. Vicky will determine whether the Fire Department is an appropriate candidate for a 2kW panel. The committee brainstormed ways to publicize this initiative. (For more info or to sign up go to www.cleanenergychoice.com)

Renewable Energy Projects: The committee is currently looking into three wind energy projects.  Tara Gallagher reported on a conversation with Chris Clark of MTC clarifying that they look for setbacks of three times the blade tip height in reviewing projects. While this is not a regulation, they are conservative in prioritizing projects for funding in their competitive grant programs. There is a February deadline for feasibility study money, capped at $40,000 and for design and construction money, capped at $400,000. There will also likely be an August 2008 funding round for both programs.

Joint Wind Project with Quarry: Larry Block has arranged a 9/6/07 meeting with Aggregate Industries to discuss the possibility of siting a wind turbine on Aggregate property to benefit both the quarry and the new high school. His map review determined that the setback to the nearest residence may reach 750 feet which might support a 660 kW turbine.

Wind at the Pumping Station: Dorothy Allen brought the successful Medford wind MTC application and feasibility study. Much of their study involved analyses that Dorothy has already done for the pumping station. The exception was the section on wind but Dorothy noted that the met towers and wind analyses done in Lynn and Marblehead are within about a mile and a half of the pumping station site, close enough for us to potentially use their data. Adequate setbacks to residences continue to be an issue at this site.

Wind at the Forest Ave. Middle School: Brian Watson has been looking into this possibility. The committee is inviting him to its next meeting to hear him discuss this site. Dorothy raised a question about low energy usage during the summer months at the Middle School and wondered about the appropriate size turbine for that site.

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher, Chair

